
 
 

MUNICIPALITY OF THAMES CENTRE 
 

 
REPORT NO.  PW-DR-017-23 
 
TO:   Mayor and Members of Council 
FROM:  Drainage Superintendent 
MEETING DATE: October 30, 2023 
SUBJECT:  Op Den Kelder – Paton Drain 2023 – Meeting to Consider 

RECOMMENDATION: 

THAT Report No. Report No. DR-017-23 prepared by the Drainage Superintendent, 
dated October 30, 2023, concerning a meeting to consider the Op Den Kelder – 
Paton Drain 2023, be received for information; 
 
AND THAT the Drainage Report for the Op Den Kelder – Paton Drain 2023, as 
prepared by Spriet Associates, dated April 28, 2023, be received, and adopted; 
 
AND THAT three (3) Council members be appointed to sit as members of the Court 
of Revision for the Op Den Kelder – Paton Drain 2023, with one Council member 
being the Chair; 
 
AND THAT the first sitting of the Court of Revision on behalf of the Op Den Kelder – 
Paton Drain 2023, be scheduled to be held on November 27, 2023.  

 
PURPOSE: 
 
To provide Council with the information necessary to deal with the request under the 
Drainage Act as it relates to the requirements for the Meeting to Consider.  This meeting 
will deal with engineering matters only. Assessment questions will be dealt with at the Court 
of Revision. 

BACKGROUND: 
 
Over the past year landowners inside the Op Den Kelder – Paton Drain watershed have 
had various options presented on how to create a drainage system servicing all lands 
requiring an outlet. After a preliminary meeting inviting all landowners impacted by this 
report, the proposal being presented was the desired location for the new drainage works. 
 
COMMENTS: 
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None. 
 
 
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
 
As outlined under the drainage report. 
 
STRATEGIC PLAN LINK 
 
Pillar: Infrastructure 
 
Goal: Thames Centre focuses on infrastructure to support all stages of your life. 
 
CONSULTATION:  
 
None. 
 
REFERENCES:  
 
None. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 

- Op Den Kelder - Paton Drain 2023 – Dwg 
- Op Den Kelder - Paton Drain 2023 - Report 

 
 
Prepared by: T. Pitt, Drainage Superintendent 
 
Reviewed by: J. Craven, Director of Public Works 
 
Reviewed by: D. Barrick, Chief Administrative Officer 


